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Why a global health partnership for maternal, newborn and child health? 

Each year, more than half a million women die in pregnancy or childbirth, and almost 10 million 
children die before their fifth birthday, almost 40% in the first month of life. Recent research finds 
that at least two-thirds of these deaths could be prevented with proven, cost-effective interventions 
that could and should be available to every woman and child today. By expanding access to these 
interventions and integrating maternal, newborn and child health efforts, an estimated 6 million 
deaths of women and children could be prevented each year. Given the scope of this challenge, no 
individual country, organization, or agency can address it alone. 

What is the Partnership for Maternal, Newborn & Child Health? 

The Partnership for Maternal, Newborn & Child Health is a new global health partnership launched in 
September 2005 to accelerate efforts towards achieving Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) 4 
and 5. This partnership is the result of a merger of three existing partnerships: the Partnership for 
Safe Motherhood and Newborn Health, the Child Survival Partnership and the Healthy Newborn 
Partnership. The Partnership aim is to intensify and harmonize national, regional and global action 
to improve maternal, newborn and child health. 



The Partnership's mission is to support the global health community to work successfully towards 
achieving MDGs 4 and 5. The mission will be best achieved by enhancing partners’ interactions and 
using their comparative advantages to contribute to this common goal. This "partner-centric" 
approach has become the key theme of the Partnership's strategy and work plan for 2009-2011. 
Using this approach, lead partners are expected to drive key initiatives in six priority areas with the 
Secretariat providing an effective platform for collaboration, facilitation and knowledge exchange. 

What are the Priority Action areas? 

In order to best support global action for MDGs 4 and 5 and streamline contributions by its broad 
membership, the Partnership identified six Priority Action areas where the Partnership and its 
members are focusing in 2009-2011. These are:  
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